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January 25, 2013
James Goldstene, Executive Officer

State of California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street, Sacramento, CA 95814
Daimler Trucks North America

Sean Waters
Director

Compliance and Regulatory Affairs
Re: 
Comments on the Proposed Revisions to On-Board Diagnostic System Requirements for Heavy-Duty Engines, Passenger Cars, Light-Duty Trucks, Medium-Duty Vehicles and Engines; Supplemental 15-Day Notice
Executive Officer Goldstene,
On January 4, 2013, CARB published supplemental amendments to the “Proposed Revisions to On-Board Diagnostic System Requirements for Heavy-Duty Engines, Passenger Cars, Light-Duty Trucks, Medium-Duty Vehicles and Engines” (the “Proposed Revisions”).
  Daimler Trucks North America (“DTNA”) is a major manufacturer of medium- and heavy-duty vehicles; DTNA’s subsidiary, Detroit Diesel Corporation, is a major manufacturer of heavy-duty engines.  Therefore, DTNA has a strong interest in the Proposed Revisions.
These Proposed Revisions include proposed changes to the definition of “emission standard” and “Nonconforming OBD Systems.” These proposed changes are violative of California law, arbitrary and capricious, and attempt to circumvent the California Superior Court’s recent ruling in Truck and Engine Manufacturers Association (“EMA”) v. CARB (Case No. 34-2010-82774).  This ruling held that malfunction criteria for On-Board Diagnostic System sensors are not emission standards and cannot serve as a basis for mandatory engine recalls under California Health and Safety Code section 43105.  Accordingly, CARB should not adopt the Proposed Revisions.
DTNA is a member of the EMA and supports the comments on the Proposed Revisions submitted by EMA, and incorporates them into these comments as though they were fully set forth in this document.  In addition, DTNA fully adopts and incorporates by reference herein the comments also submitted by EMA on the version of the Proposed Revisions presented for adoption at the CARB hearing held on August 23, 2012.
  DTNA reserves the right to submit additional comments and concerns to the agency if and when other issues or opportunities arise.
Respectfully Submitted

Daimler Trucks North America LLC
� CARB, Proposed 15-Day Modified Regulation Order, published January 4, 2013.  


� CARB, Notice of Public Hearing to Consider Technical Status and Proposed Revisions to On-Board Diagnostic System Requirements for Heavy-Duty Engines, Passenger Cars, Light-Duty Trucks, Medium-Duty Vehicles and Engines, published July 5, 2012.
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